
RIVERSIDE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

DATE: December 10, 2008 

TO: Riverside County Transportation Commission 

FROM: Budget and Implementation “Committee of the Whole” 
Jerry Rivera, Motorist Assistance Manager 

THROUGH: Anne Mayer, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: Fund Transfer Agreement for Operation of a Freeway Service Patrol 
Program in Riverside County 

  
BUDGET AND IMPLEMENTATION “COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE” AND STAFF 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
This item is for the Commission to approve Fund Transfer Agreement 
No. 09-45-059-00 with the state of California Department of Transportation 
(Caltrans) for the Riverside County Freeway Service Patrol (FSP) program in the 
amount of $1,656,238 in state funding for FY 2008/09. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
 
The Riverside County FSP program has been in operation for over 14 years and 
provides roving tow truck service on nine beats on State Route 60, State Route 91, 
Interstate 215/SR-60, and Interstate 15 during the morning and afternoon 
commute hours.  The FSP program is funded by the state of California (80%) and 
local Service Authority for Freeway Emergencies (SAFE) fees (20%).  Funds are 
allocated to participating agencies through a formula based on population, urban 
freeway lane miles, and levels of congestion.   
 
The agreement for FY 2008/09 provides for continued state funding in the amount 
of $1,656,238 and requires a local match of $414,060.  This is an increase of 
$137,759 in state funds over the funding level for FY 2007/08.  The Commission’s 
FY 2008/09 budget for the Motorist Assistance Program includes $1,416,300 in 
State funding.  The additional state funds are not being requested at this time.  
Staff, along with the California Highway Patrol (CHP) and Caltrans, will review the 
hours of operation and service level to determine if any additional service or a new 
beat is warranted.  Any state funds not claimed in the current fiscal year may be 
carried over and claimed in FY 2009/10.   
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Annually, the program provides approximately 45,500 assists to stranded motorists 
along Riverside County freeways.  The Commission contracts with four tow truck 
operators to provide twenty tow trucks to patrol these routes Monday through 
Friday during the peak commute hours, 5:30 a.m. to 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. to 
7:00 p.m.  The programs day to day field supervision is handled by the CHP. 
 

Financial Information 

In Fiscal Year Budget: Yes Year: FY 2008/09 Amount: $1,656,238 

Source of Funds: State of California Budget Adjustment: No 

GLA No.: 201-45-41505  

Fiscal Procedures Approved:  Date: 11/13/2008 

 
Attachment:  FSP Program Fund Transfer Agreement No. 09-45-049-00 

Agenda Item 8L 














	8L.JR.RCTC.FSPFundingAgreement.09.pdf
	Financial Information

	8L.A1.JR.A1.JR.A1.FSPAgreement.pdf

